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… And he whispered to the horse, “Trust no man in whose eyes you do not 
See yourself reflected as an equal”
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                  UMPIRE’S   WHISTLE
September has produced some interesting subjects so let’s begin.
A- SPURS

In the Cape the 2 weekends of tournaments, saw the hosts declaring no crops , no spurs during games.
Chatting to the chief welfare officer Dr Schabort, it was a mixed bag of comments and statements from players. As one would have noted , many horses were borrowed, but many had their own horses.

As we know from experience from the Junior internationals in July, 16 horses had issues with spurs, so Dr Schabort and the WP committee adopted the no spurs, no crops attitude.

The rule book does state the conditions to having a spur or a crop, however experts in the horsemanship of our sport, feel that spurs and crops are training aids during the training of the horse, and not during game time.

One can understand that different horses do different things, therefore aids are necessary to teach the horse the directions the player wants the horse to do- however it is clear that many occasions have presented themselves, we have injured our own horse- in some way or other, whether it be not concentrating, or a ride off causing a spur injury, or maybe just a lack of experience from the rider as to knowing how to use spurs.

This stance will be ongoing regarding spurs, as we are on the warpath to eradicate the misuse of spurs, especially on borrowed horses, but we should not be doing it on our own horses either.

B- CROPS.

This is another aid for us to use on our horses to get them to do things the rider wants, however even though the rule may allow a player to use a crop, in SA more than x2 whacks on a horse is too much.

Again training should be done at home and not during a game, but it was noted that the organizers in WP re-allowed crops back in, after morning play on the 1st weekend. This was done under very strict conditions, and was strictly monitored by the committee and our chief welfare officer.

We will have more news of this, in our next issue, as play is still happening on the 2nd weekend of the tournament.

C TACK.

I have noticed over the last couple of months, how tack is becoming an issue during game time, especially over reach boots ( we stated this last issue), but cracked reins, cracked surcingles, nose bands and other items are noted to be breaking. As we know there is a rule that allows for broken tack as it is a very important piece of equipment and has to be there.

I’m not sure whether we as players are really checking our equipment, or is someone else not checking and the player not double checking!!!!!!!!!

Remember a game is only 18 minutes, so if you play 3 games a weekend, it is 54 minutes BUT!!!!!!!!!!!!!

My calculations are showing, that due to many stoppages some players are actually only playing 2  or so minutes= a lot of money for a weekend to only play 24 minutes.

D BITS.

It has been noted how some players tack their horses regarding bits , reins and so on- even to defy rules and contradict the issue- but we are out there watching , so if you think you may not get caught out- think again!

I have been doing some research on bits with other equestrian sports in SA, to gain a better knowledge of the bit, so hopefully in my next issue, I will have more to chat about.

Until then- happy riding, (as the Polocrosse season in SA is almost ended), but we will continue working for you, to ensure our sport stays as great as it should be.

Cheers

Gav Flowers - Chief umpire PASA
NORTH WEST CLASSIC 2016 – UMPIRES REPORT

North West Classic, was held in Vryburg over the weekend of 10/11 September 2016.
The area had very dry hot windy conditions, leading up to the tournament, however on the playing days was cooler than what had been experienced the previous days.

Huhudi had presented an excellent venue, a mini version of the Royal show in KZN or the Rand Show in JHB, with all the town’s sponsors having their own private boxes, around the perimeter.

The hall where we had the Friday evening’s draw, as well as the Saturday and Sunday’s catering, was huge, very well decorated and laid out with 30 odd round tables, seating approximately 10 per table.

Friday night draw was an interesting concept of how to ‘surprise the sponsors’ of their teams( sections), as all names were drawn out of a hat, then the teams sat with their sponsors during the meal, of top quality food, presented by waiters, depicting a top 5 star restaurant type of quality- well done!

Players from all over SA were there, only 90 odd could be accepted, so very interesting combinations were presented.

Each team wore their sponsors shirts, whilst the sponsors had their gazebo’s in the middle section of the 2 fields.

Not until the finals, was it anywhere near clear, who the winners of each division would be, as so many sudden deaths showed that the way the draw was done, was as close as it could ever be.

Talking of 2 fields, Huhudi, had done a lot of work on these fields, presenting 2 green sandy type pitches, with the A field being in better condition, but work in progress was still being done on the B field.

Lots of watering points at ends of fields for the horses, whilst stable area was only some 200m away, for additional water- plus a horse hosing down area, close by, ensured horses had a good soaking after their games.

A couple of horses were replaced according to the rules, as dusty dry conditions did not suit some, and it was not only the horses who had a battle, some players were very sunburnt, and dehydrated, that one player unfortunately landed up in hospital- thankfully recovered enough to be able to watch the end of the tournament on the Sunday.

All the members and families of Huhudi, made themselves available to do duty, and were seen actively running around, ensuring the tournament was presented in the way a tournament should, well done to all.

The Saturday last game finished off at approximately 17h45, which in my opinion was great as the heat of the day was waning, and still plenty of daylight to have carried on for another 45 minutes at least.

Interesting to note for future, is that the floodlights seen for the rugby field( B field), will be soon used to ensure night games of Polocrosse on the A field, so future tournaments in the very near future, will be jam packed by players wanting to enjoy the great hospitality Huhudi and Vryburg offer.

Sunday presented a curve ball, as during the field dampening process the night before, the A field was very wet in precarious areas due to a pipe bursting.

Many of the higher division, faster games were then played on the B field ensuring a continuous base to play on.

Unfortunately, there were some horses that slipped on the A field, players fell off- luckily nothing serious that I knew of- however it must be noted that where possible, a spare field is always an advantage if you have, as then delays are kept to a minimum.

Even though sand was put over wet spots to try dry them out, it was not always a success- but again we tried to be pro- active at all times.

Huhudi presented the umpire ponies, some delays were experienced in this area, as grooms mis- understood certain instructions, but in the end fun was had by all.

Umpires were seen at fields before their times allocated, well done everybody who umpired, it was great to see the umpiring portfolio being on time.

As per the usual gripe and moans on umpiring, I managed to assist every umpire in their duties, where necessary, as well as assisting those who did table duties, where rules were unclear.

Thank you to my Hosts, HUHUDI and the owners of OLIVES GUEST HOUSE, for a great weekend, to PASA for allowing me to travel to this awesome tournament.

Maverick and your team, thank you for everything, it was a great pleasure to have been part of this tournament, as well as seeing a provincial umpire on top of their game for their Province.

Kind regards

Gav Flowers

Chief umpire PASA.

NOTE TO ALL:  
A PLANNING MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE IN JOHANNESBURG ON THE 5TH OF NOVEMBER TO DISCUSS THE UPCOMING SEASON (2017) AND THE WAY FORWARD FOR POLOCROSSE IN THE FUTURE.  AN AGENDA WILL BE SENT OUT SHORTLY AND WE ENCOURAGE AT LEAST ONE REPRESENTATIVE OF EACH CLUB TO ATTEND THIS MEETING TO SHARE YOUR INPUT.

JUST A REMINDER THAT ALL TOURNAMENT DATES NEED TO REACH THE PASA SECRETARY BEFORE THIS MEETING, TO ENSURE THAT YOUR CLUB HOSTS THEIR TOURNAMENT IN 2017.  IF YOUR DATES DO NOT REACH THE PASA SECRETARY BY THE 4TH OF NOVEMBER, THERE IS NO GUARANTEE YOU WILL BE ABLE TO HOST A TOURNAMENT IN 2017.
24/24 September Cape Classic: Camp 1 SA ladies team

Jean Hackland SA ladies Cpt

The weekend almost didn’t happen for us ladies but thanks to the tireless work of our coach Gavin Cocker and Guggi Rauch, they managed to find all of us horses and get us all to Saldahna! And I am so glad they did. Such an amazing opportunity to be involved with a province that pulls out all the stops for a tournament - thanks to WP for allowing us to play and for treating us all so well. Also a huge thanks to Guggi for accommodating all of us girls, Gavin and my family in his home. I think we used a year supply of his coffee and rusks!! And finally a massive thanks to the people who lent us horses ; Annelie van Jaarsveld (who lent 4 horses!!), Charl du Plessis  and Louw Schabort.

The weekend started in a huge rush with some of us umpiring and all of us looking for the horses we had to play. Gavin managed to squeeze in a team talk and we were off. The team naturally gravitated toward each other and even managed to have fun while playing against each other through out the weekend. I can only put this down to Gavin’s relaxed attitude and his ability to make us feel like we were already a team. The team consists of me, Celicia and Dawnay Jacobs, Leigh and Caley Higgs, Nats Maclarty, Elri van de Merwe, and our amazingly talented reserve Jacqui Minnaar. All of the girls played above themselves on strange horses, which bodes well for the Aus tour where we will have to play against some of the best ladies in the world on strange horses.

We played polocrosse, ate snoek and enjoyed ourselves! It was a great start to what will be a serious and focussed next 6 months before we head off to Aus. Once again it was Helene Steenkamp who made sure we were all happy and reminded us of all the admin that goes into this kind of thing. We can’t thank her enough for all the hard work she does that goes unnoticed to most.  Anyone who knows of potential sponsors or would like to be involved with the SA team please let Helene or myself know.
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OCTOBER
1
-
leigh Mansfield

-
Emma Hall
2
-
David Armitage
3
-
lané Myburg

-
Albi Kamffer

-
Cavan o’Sullivan

-
Luke Rauch
5
-
Danielle Laubser

7
-
Jack Borrowdale

9
-
Tim Hayden





13
-
Wayne Collett



15
-
Dougal Miles



16
-
Brent le Roux



17
-
Gail Du Toit



18
-
Cole Russel



20
-
Celicia Jacobs



21
-
Savannah Kenny



22
-
Derrick Classen



23
-
Matthew Davison




-
Sally Le Roux





-
Aiden Lynn




24
-
Sandy  James



27
-
Chad Von Benecke



31
-
Kéara Matheus
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HORSES, etc   
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